Union Council Meeting
Minutes
February 3, 2021
Present:
Lily Miller
Kari Fischer

Susan Dibbell

Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Ansley Laev

Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Grace D’Souza

Barb Rasmussen

Jacklyn Fischer

Jenny Faust 

Paul Peppard

Aerin Lammers
Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Matt Wilson

Shauna Breneman

Ed Janairo

Meeting called to order at 5:32 p.m.

Motion: Grace moved approval of the December meeting minutes. Christina seconded the motion.  December Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Officer Reports

· President- Lily

· Lily described how they ended last semester. They took a break after a long difficult semester to regroup. They are now getting back in the swing of things again working on the structure of their meetings. They revisited their goals and identified where they are succeeding and areas they still need to work on. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Kari
· Kari shared that she’s been busy using the 360 feedback to improve work for the rest of the semester. She organized a professional development day with the WUA Trustees, to help prepare for graduation. Also, just held the winter retreat and are planning an all-Directorate event prior to the Terrace chair return. 
· VP of External Relations- Prady
· Prady has been working on leadership applications, Black History Month, the Union’s EID Committee, the WUA EID Residency, and winter carnival events. 
Secretary and Treasury Updates

· Secretary- Mark
· Mark described how the BWA (Badger Wellness Ambassador Program) was going. It has been active with a 3-week roll out.  The testing center has been very busy and is the reason for the Badger Badge implementation delay.  The new start date is February 10th. 
· Mark gave a fundraising update. Students were offered a free Thanksgiving meal because of contributions to the Union’s Thanksgiving Meal To Go Program. Customers were able to purchase a meal for a student and 38 students took advantage of this offer.  The End of Year campaign generated funds for student leadership and donors received a free Union-branded mask. 
· Lastly Mark provided an update on ISS and IFSA moving to the International Division. The merger is starting this semester and will be in effect July 1. 
· Treasurer- Susan
· Susan announced that Union staff, in addition to working as BWAs, are also working at testing centers across campus.  Susan gave an update on opening the Terrace, Commencement and plans for the spring. Staff have been meeting since fall to discuss how to safely open the Terrace. The ideal is to open in mid-April, to those with a Badger Badge only and then Union members later in the summer. 
· Susan also mentioned how the Union is working on providing a free meal to students every month beginning in February. 

· Heidi and Ansley gave an overview of the winter programming that the Union has had going on, including Winter Carnival which starts this week. Heidi talked about the Winter Wonderland programming that went on in January. They did night hikes, a dog walk and virtual scavenger hunt. Ansley went through the Winter Carnival schedule, but announced that due to the weather, a lot of events are being canceled or rescheduled. 
· Heidi described the Random Acts of Kindness program that started at the beginning of COVID. Union staff created surprise events for students that randomly happened throughout the semester, including free coloring books, free cookies & soda, etc.  These will continue this semester. 
Union Budget Presentation 

· Ed presented the Union’s budget. Materials are in Box. Ed provided an overview on how the budget was created. The main assumptions for the budget include-- summer being slow due to COVID, fall at about 50% revenue, and then next spring back to normal. The operating budget is $47.1 million. Ed also described the WUD budget as well. He then described how the Union is repairing the deficit. 
· Discussion – the group discussed and asked Ed questions about the budget.
· Motion: approve the FY 22 Union Budget. Susan moved approval of the FY 22 Budget. Jenny seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
Officer Nominating Procedure and Committee 
· Lily described the Officer and Director selection process and timeline. The officer deadline is February 8th & 28th for directors. Union Council will interview officer candidates at the next meeting. 
· The nominating committee expectations and who serves on it were all described by Lily. Lily has put the procedural documents in Box.
· The group identified members for the 2021 Officer Nominating Committee. 
Updates & Discussion 
· ASM Updates- Aerin
· They are trying to pass different legislation on use of the reserve funds. There is also a shift in focus to mental health. 
· SSFC Updates- Grace 
Focusing on the budget and reserve funds conversations. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.
